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• Here is the chatty version of the executive minutes that I already sent out!  I apologize 

to one and all for the unfortunate error – insomnia does make for silly mistakes 

sometimes… 

 

• The main focus these days is on our spring play, “Sex Please, We’re Sixty.”   With the 

rehearsal schedule over the halfway point now, everyone is starting to get more excited.  

Tickets are being printed, posters are going up around town, and the props are starting 

to be gathered.  Thank-you to the people who have joined our ranks to help in the 

production so far.   Please note that all the hard work and talent expended so far have 

not gone unappreciated.  One position still remains vacant.  Someone is required who 

would be responsible for all the stage props for the run of the play.  For those of  you 

who might not know what that involves, it means getting items ready every night that 

the actors bring on stage with them (i.e. suitcases, food/drink, etc), and putting it away 

at the end of every performance.  We have a list of all items required already made up, 

and we already have the majority of the items – all we need is for someone to oversee 

the items during the play/dress rehearsals. 

 

• Barb Stiles has kindly volunteered to spearhead the Blood Donor Clinic in September.  

Andrea Jermacans, Su Irving and Monica Cleland have volunteered to help out, but we 

would like a few more volunteers in order to be sure of a successful day.  

 

• The “Valentine for Lives” February Murder Mystery charity dinner event went well, 

and everyone had a good time, by all reports.  

 

•  On the above note, last month, I asked all lovers of Murder Mysteries to reply to 

Cathie if they were interested in helping her form a committee to aid in the production 

of these events.  The only response came from ITR president Davis Jermacans, who 

said that he would take it up with their members.  Stay tuned for further updates….  

 

o And last but certainly never least…what can I say, except farewell to a mentor, 

a friend, and one fine actor, Hugh Stewart.  Always generous with tips, praise, 

and help if you asked for it (and only if you did!).  A wonderful man – Hugh 

was the first person I met at a booth at the Dandelion Festival when I came to 

Kemptville.  He talked me into joining KPI.  Farewell, old friend, from all of us 

at your KPI family… 

 

 

 


